College Council
Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, May 10, 2006

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:

Alma Cardenas, John Christensen, Mercy Pono, Teresina Steffes 

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith

Management:
Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Derrasha Hudson

Guests:
Alex Edwards, Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Laurie Laxa, Priscilla Leadon


Teresa Greenwell, District; Les Littman, District; Mario Rebholz, Construction Manager; Stephanie O'Brien and Kent Knight, Dovetail Consultants; Robert Redlinger and Daniel Baldwin, Chevron Energy Solutions

Absent:
Carol Barrick, Joyce Edwards, Chris Tarp, Rachelle Whitfield-Wormely

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Gigi Green.

2.
INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Teresa Greenwell and Les Littman, District Office; Mario Rebholz, Construction Manager; Stephanie O'Brien and Kent Knight, Dovetail Consultants; Robert Redlinger and Daniel Baldwin, Chevron Energy Solutions

3.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Agenda was approved.

4.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM April 12, 2006:  Minutes were approved with the correction to delete Leonard McKee's name from the list of absences as he is no longer on the committee.  

5.  
STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update - Mariles had no report.  b) Remodel - Mack said we are still remodeling.  The new Student Services Building should begin construction in the summer.  The project is currently out to bid.  It will be located in front of the Voc Tech Building.  Everyone working with student services in the Humanities Building will be moved to the new building upon its completion.  Both the High Tech Center and the Library will be completed in November.  Lee commended Alex and Darlene Poe for their work on the Liberal Arts Buildings over Spring break.  Carol reminded everyone that the construction for the path of travel from Lot 13 and the Library up to the AA Building will begin during the summer.  There will be new maps with alternate routes for the disabled as well as access to those affected buildings.  There is a projected completion date before classes begin in August but it may not be completed until mid-September.  c) Reports from constituency groups:  Classified Senate - John Christensen reminded everyone of the Job Links scheduled for June 15th at Cal State East Bay.  Management - no report.  Students - Derrasha Hudson announced the students have 
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just returned from a conference in San Diego where they voted on the constitution.  They are currently working on graduation festivities.  Gigi announced that Derrasha is the new ASU President.  Faculty Senate - Terence announced that at the senate meeting they were talking about diversity mentorship.  Erich Holtmann from LMC wanted to know if CCC wanted to do this with Terence being the leader for CCC.  

6.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Report from FFE Committee - Dovetail Consultants gave a power point presentation showing the specifications and criteria for choosing the furniture and fixtures in the Library and High Tech Center. The sub-committee on FFE will make a recommendation as soon as it completes their discussions.  

b) Recommendations and Discussion on Student Behavior from President's Cabinet - Mack said the President's Cabinet will send out their recommendations and make their presentation to College Council in September.  c) Non-Smoking Draft Policy - Management distributed their change to the smoking policy.  After more edification, the new smoking policy was approved by all constituency groups.  The new smoking policy will be put into effect for July 1, 2006 and provisions (signage in the parking lots and cigarette butt receptacles in the parking lots) for the policy will begin at the start of summer.   Mack suggested advertising our new policy in the last issue of the Advocate for this year so students will know what to expect in the Fall.  The new smoking policy will also be placed on the web page.  


New CCC Smoking Policy - Effective July 1, 2006

Smoking is a health hazard and is only allowed in Contra Costa College's parking areas that are located at least 25 feet from building entrances.

7.  
NEW BUSINESS:  a) CCC Solar Generation Project Update - Alex announced the district has received 9 million dollars to install solar panels that save a projected one-third of our energy costs.  CCC will receive 3 million dollars that includes rebates and incentives from our utility carrier.  The district has hired Chevron Energy Solutions as a consultant to find out much energy we use and to help us manage our costs.  They have already surveyed the campus for optimal locations for the solar panels.  Daniel Baldwin gave a power point presentation of the various models of panels and possible location sites at CCC.  We only have 12 months to get the solar panel project completed and we have a May 26th deadline date to accept the project.  The sites proposed at CCC are the rooftops of the GA, Gym, Library, and LA Buildings.  Also parking lots 9 and 10 and the hillside outside of the President's Office across the roadway.  Maintenance on the solar panels would include washing them twice a year.  There was some discussion about the sites for the solar panels.  Alex said we would have to check with the AC Transit Board for approval of solar panel placement since they lease the property.  
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There will be a special College Council meeting next Wednesday, May 17th at 2:30 p.m. to hear back from the constituency groups as to the placement of the solar panels.  Alex will send out the site map to the College Council members.  

8.  
OTHER - None

9.
ANNOUNCEMENTS - Laurie Laxa announced the Scholarship Ceremony on May 17th at 7:00 p.m. in the Knox Center.  Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.  Laurie also asked for anyone that is interested to sign up to be the next CCC "Voice on the Phone."  


Derrasha announced there will be a community forum on the book, Covenant of Black America, which is about the 10 issues facing Black Americans.  On Saturday, May 13th, San Pablo City Council member, Leonard McNeil and other speakers will hold a community forum at 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. in LA-100.  Everyone is welcome to attend.  


Mack announced that the Transfer Center held a reception for approximately 60 students.  This year we have approximately 150 students transferring to four-year colleges and universities.  We need to thank Kenyetta Tribble, Jim Sweeney, and Robin Harrison for their hard work in encouraging our students to continue their education.

10.  
Next Meeting - Special meeting Wednesday, May 17, 2006 at 2:30 p.m. in LA-101.


Next Meeting for 2006-07 academic year is Wednesday, September 13, 2006.  

11.
ADJOURNMENT - The meeting was adjourned by Gigi at 4:40 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

